

ARCHITECTS ENGINEERS

....

21 VILLAGE GREEN DRIVE SUITE 101 OCEAN VIEW, DE 19970 PH: 302.628.1421 PH: 800.789.4462

oceanview@gmbnet.com

SALISBURY BALTIMORE SEAFORD LEWES OCEAN VIEW

www.gmbnet.com

....

JAMES H. WILLEY, JR., P.E.
CHARLES M. O'DONNELL, III, P.E.
A. REGGIE MARINER, JR., P.E.
JAMES C. HOAGESON, P.E.
STEPHEN L. MARSH, P.E.
DAVID A. VANDERBEEK, P.E.
ROLAND E. HOLLAND, P.E.
JASON M. LYTLE, P.E.
CHRIS B. DERBYSHIRE, P.E.
MORGAN H. HELFRICH, AIA
KATHERINE J. MCALLISTER, P.E.
W. MARK GARDOCKY, P.E.
ANDREW J. LYONS, JR., P.E.

PETER A. BOZICK, JR., P.E. JUDY A. SCHWARTZ, P.E. W. BRICE FOXWELL, P.E.

JOHN E. BURNSWORTH, P.E. VINCENT A. LUCIANI, P.E. AUTUMN J. WILLIS CHRISTOPHER J. PFEIFER, P.E. BENJAMIN K. HEARN, P.E. June 23, 2023

Town of Millville 36404 Club House Road Millville. DE 19967

Attn: Ms. Debbie Botchie

Town Manager

Re: Evans Park Parking Lot Improvements

Bid Award Recommendation

Millville, DE

GMB File No. 190092

Dear Ms. Botchie:

On June 20, 2023, bids for the Evans Park Parking Lot Improvements were received, opened and read publicly.

The lowest responsible total base bid with contingent items was received from Terra Firma of Delmarva, Inc in the amount of \$280,430.45. We have checked the bid proposals and found them to be consistent with the bidding requirements. An error was found on both Bids for Item A4. The unit and quantity of Item A4 was changed on the Bid form in Addendum 1. We have contacted each bidder and received the correct unit price the is shown in the attached Bid Tabulation. We routinely recommend that the Town of Millville attorney review the bid documents.

A copy of the bid tabulation, the bids and Item A4 correction is enclosed for your files.

Accordingly, GMB recommends an award to Terra Firma of Delmarva, Inc. in the amount of \$280,430.45. We understand that this will be discussed at the Town Council meeting on June 27, 2023. Upon concurrence from the Town with GMB's recommendation, please forward to our office an appropriate notification of intent to award. Upon receipt, GMB will prepare the Town/Contractor Agreement and arrange the pre-construction conference tentatively scheduled in mid-July.

If you have any questions please do not hesitate to call at 302.628.1421 or contact me via e-mail at alyons@gmbnet.com. Thank you.

Sincerely,

Andrew J. Lyons, Jr., P.E. Sr. Project Manager

AJL/

Enclosures